NOTICE AND CERTIFICATION TO HOLD AUDIO/VIDEO CONFERENCE MEETING
LAFOURCHE BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT

[bookmark: _GoBack]In an effort to reduce and limit the spread of COVID-19 in Louisiana, and to preserve the health and safety of all members of the public, the Governor has declared the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency in addition to the coastal emergency and ordered that it is necessary to limit public gathers in a single place at the same time in an effort to avoid individuals being in close proximity to one another.  As a result of the public emergency, the limitations imposed on public gatherings and personal interactions, and the need for a number of members to travel to any physical meeting location from parishes where confirmed cases of COVID-19 have occurred, the Chairman of the LBLD Board hereby certifies that in order to protect the lives, property, health, safety, and welfare of the citizens of Louisiana, it is necessary to conduct the LBLD Board Meetings until further notice by teleconference or video conference in order to assure the presence of a quorum of the board members and to timely approve its agenda items.  Therefore, in accord with Section 4 of Governor’s Proclamation Number 30 JBE 2020: Additional Measures for COVID-19 Public Health Emergency, the Chairman of the LBLD Board will hold all meetings by teleconference.  The board’s meeting agenda items will be  provided upon request by calling 225-265-7545 or emailing drhenry@lbld.us.com or ajupiter@.lbld.us.com.  LBLD will utilize the Teleconference platform. The Public comments will be accepted during the teleconference meeting. To Access and participate in the teleconference, please dial 712-451-0603, then enter the access Code: 655833.  The Teleconference will be available beginning at 6:00 p.m. on the Wednesday of each meeting until further notice.  
